BILLINGS TOWNSHIP
ANNUAL MEETING
MARCH 24, 2018

Annual meeting opened at 8:32 a.m.

Larry Grell gave and overview on the township and where it is going and explained the big issue with less
money from the State. Now that we have the mileage the county is talking about paving a couple of roads
such as Estey, Pinconning, and Knox. The vision, we are working with the following Charter, American Tower
to keep our township going forward.

Wixom Lake Association was represented by Don Zacket, Larry Woodard and Jim Lambert. Don gave an
overview of what is happening at the dam with Boyce and FERC. Visit the website:
www.wixomlakeassociation.org for detail information. Larry Woodard stated next meeting May 12 and they
have 100 to 110 members and would like more join.

Larry Grell stated Senior Lunches are back and a car has been provided by Council of Aging for home delivery
of lunches. We are having good numbers at the hall eight to ten daily. We would like to see more people
participate in this program. We have received two grants one $20,000 for the Fire Dept. Air Packs the other
was $45,000 from FEMA from the flooding to replace Burling Drives tube.

Park building has a new roof, septic, well repair, and insulated. Numerous events are held at the park such as
fishing tournament, egg hunt, trunk & treat and craft shows.

Don Rinas asked about the sign operation and why only one person knows how to program the sign. Larry
Grell stated Clerk is busy enough and not enough time and not a priority. Don Rinas and Larry Grell discussed
salaries of the board. Don Rinas asked several other questions such as reports from the Enforcer, Zoning
Administrator and why the permits were not on line. Larry Grell said he will get that done. Don questioned
why no financial reports. The reply was come in and asks. Don also wanted to know about job descriptions
and the reply was we are still working on getting this done.

Carl Malott stated the Clerk’s office was in shambles and | guarantee will be straightened up before | leave
office.

Larry Grell stated that 941 taxes were not being done properly since 2014. Now getting better.

Larry Nelson stated how things have improved in the township and we are not the laughing stock anymore and
the roads are good and we will get matching funds from the county.

Larry Grell asked if there were any more comments.

Larry Nelson motioned to adjourn the meeting, motion 2" by Brian Johnson. Motion carried. Time: 9:16 a.m.
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